
  

UPCOMING EVENTS >>> 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

March 15, 2025 
Regional History Day 
 
March 21-23, 2025 
School Musical 
 
March 28, 2025 
End of Third Quarter 
 
March 31-April 4, 2025 
No School – Spring Break 
 
April 7, 2025 
Murray PACT Meeting 
5:00pm – 6:30pm 
 
April 17, 2025 
Family/Teacher Conferences 
4:00pm – 7:00pm 
 
April 18, 2025 
No School – Professional Day 
 
April 27, 2025 
State History Day 
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Push yourself.  Because no one else is going to do it for you.  Author Unknown 
 
I invite you all to share this quote with your students.  Quarter 3 ends on March 28 and we 
need ALL of our students to keep pushing and finish strong.  The priority right now should 
be for all students and families to review Schoology and ensure they have a plan for the 
remaining two weeks of the quarter.  Possible suggestions could be creating a plan for 
any reassessments, helping your student advocate for themselves by having them send 
an email to their teacher with any questions about grades or maintaining if your student is 
already knocking it out of the park!  Students review grades in their Foundations class 
weekly and should be able to show families an updated status for all of their classes.  As 
the quote states, with two weeks left, no one else is going to do it for them.  They need to 
do this for themselves and we are ready to support them all the way to the Q3 finish line. 

 
Consider visiting this SPPS web page if you have questions around Schoology access as 
a Parent/Guardian. https://uc.powerschool-docs.com/en/schoology/latest/parents  
As always, we appreciate your support and partnership.  Let’s rally for our Pilots and help 
them finish strong for Quarter 3! 

 
In closing, GOOD LUCK to our approximately 80 Murray historians that will be competing 
at Johnson Senior High School for the Regional History Day competitions!  I am excited to 
see you all tomorrow morning!  

 
Celebrations: 
#Pilotprops of the week! Ms. Ellie would like to celebrate LAWarren Wheeler. LAWarren 
comes into the classroom every morning with a “can do” attitude. He brings a positive 
energy that brightens everyone’s day. He leads his peers by showing the Murray way of 
being respectful, responsible and safe. Keep it up LAWarren!!! 
#Pilotprops of the week! Ms. Pittman and Ms. Jones would like to celebrate My’Kell 
Harris. My’Kell is a good classmate, a hard worker, and tries his best to turn in quality 
work. Keep up the awesome work My’Kell – your efforts are being noticed. 
 
Your Co-Pilot, 
 
 
 
Jamin McKenzie 

Principal, Murray Middle School 
 

 

 

 

https://uc.powerschool-docs.com/en/schoology/latest/parents
https://x.com/hashtag/Pilotprops?src=hashtag_click
https://x.com/hashtag/Pilotprops?src=hashtag_click


  

 
 
 
 

Sixth Grade 
 

English Language Arts with Ms. 
Williams, Ms. Carter, and Ms. 
Steinhoff: 
In Readers Workshop, sixth-graders 
are working on wrapping up the deep 
analytical work surrounding the 
magic of themes within their social 
issue book club stories. In book 
clubs, students discussed how 
characters react to social issues, 
power struggles, and colliding traits. 
Quarter four will bring a Fantasy 
Book Club unit!  
 
In Writers Workshop, students are 
wrapping up Essay Boot Camp! We 
have learned and implemented the 
basics of essay writing in three 
different essays. We will finish with a 
fourth (theme) essay to solidify our 
understanding of the essay structure. 
 
Science with Mr. Chase: 
6th grade Earth science students 
have been using a green screen to 
forecast weather after learning about 
high and low-pressure systems as 
well as arm and cold fronts and the 
type of weather that is associated 
with them.  
 

 
 

 
 

 
  
 
 

 

 
 

Seventh Grade 
 

American Studies with Ms. 
Newman: 
This month in American Studies we 
will be learning about World War II. 
Students will be doing group projects 
about a different part of the War in 
class and then presenting to their 
classmates. Regional History Day is 
tomorrow, March 15th at Johnson 
High School.  Murray is bringing 76 
historians to the competition.  The 
theme this year is Rights & 
Responsibilities in History. We are 
very excited for our historians to 
show what they have learned at the 
competition!  Students will show 
what they have researched with an 
exhibit, documentary, performance 
or website.  Our paper writers will be 
judged independently of the Regional 
Competition. 

 
Eighth Grade 

 
Global Studies with Ms. Croone: 
We have been traveling around 
Africa learning about physical 
features and natural resources along 
with political boundaries of the five 
different regions. 
 
History Day is done and congrats to 
all of the students that are moving on 
to St. Paul Regionals on Saturday, 
March 15.   Hats off to all of the 
students that worked hard and 
competed. 
 
In These Times with Ms. Croone: 
We have been studying the United 
Nations history before we start 
looking at UNESCO World Heritage 
Sites.  Students are also finishing up 
a 1 Pager Poster on a person of 
interest for African American History 
month. 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Math with Mr. Hayden: 
In Algebra, students are learning 
about functions. We're discovering 
how functions can be represented in 
various ways including lists of 
ordered pairs, graphs, equations, 
tables, and mapping diagrams. 
We've worked with x and y variables 
consistently throughout the school 
year but now we are going to start 
thinking about them in a different 
way, as inputs and outputs. We have 
been emphasizing the exact 
definition of a function- a relation 
where each input is paired with 
exactly one output. Then we have 
seen how to figure out the multiple 
ways to determine if a relation is a 
function depending on the 
representation we are using. For 
example, with a list of ordered pairs 
or table, we look for repeating x-
values but with a graph, the vertical 
line test is the most effective way to 
check.  
 
In Integrated Math 1, students are 
learning about the Pythagorean 
Theorem, which is a unique 
relationship that exists in every right 
triangle. We can use it to find 
missing lengths in triangles, or we 
can use its converse to determine if 
a triangle is a right triangle. This also 
gave an opportunity for students to 
see what the process of providing a 
mathematical proof looks like, which 
is something they will see a lot of in 
high school. We will take a look at 
multiple applications of this theorem, 
and how it can be used more than 
once in some situations. A common 
example would be finding if a certain 
object can fit into a box when the 
size of the object and the dimensions 
of the box are given. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

 
Good News 

 
Dear Professor Olman,  
 
I am pleased to inform you that your partnership with Murray Middle School and the development of the E2: Environmental 
Immersion Inquiry Elective has been selected as the recipient for this year’s University of Minnesota Exemplary University-
Community Partnership Award.  
 
This award recognizes one project or program annually for an exemplary, community-university partnership that embodies the 
University of Minnesota’s definition of public engagement. As the recipient of this award, the partnership will receive a one-time 
$5,000 award that will be transferred to your college, and subject approval of your dean, can be used to support the 
partnership. 
 
Again, many congratulations to you on receiving this award. We appreciate your many contributions to community-engaged 
scholarship and the advancement of public engagement at the University of Minnesota. 
 

DeWayne Combs 
 
https://www.startribune.com/dewayne-combs-renee-st-paul-physical-education-teacher-skiing-
minnesota/601233276 
 

Murray Middle 
Presents…Beetlejuice, Jr. 

 
Performances will be: 
Friday, March 21st, 7:00PM 
Saturday, March 22nd, 7:00PM 
Sunday, March 23rd, 2:00PM 
 

Yearbooks 
 

Yearbooks cost $24.00.  https://www.jostens.com/yearbooks/high-school-yearbooks.html  
 
 

 

https://www.startribune.com/dewayne-combs-renee-st-paul-physical-education-teacher-skiing-minnesota/601233276
https://www.startribune.com/dewayne-combs-renee-st-paul-physical-education-teacher-skiing-minnesota/601233276
https://www.jostens.com/yearbooks/high-school-yearbooks.html


  

 

Counselors Corner 
 
Here are a few announcements from our counseling team. As a reminder, here is our contact information: 
 

• Ms. Justine Revermann - justine.revermann@spps.org - 651-744-7130: Student last names A-L 

• Ms. Stephanie Lee - stephanie.lee@spps.org - 651-744-3600: Student last names M-Z 

• Mr. Noah McGurran-Hanson, Social Worker - noah.mcgurran-hanson@spps.org – 651-744-42725 

• Ms. Jessie Phillips, Social Worker – jessie.phillips@spps.org – 651-744-3437 

 

 

All families:  
Summer school registration is open today! Summer School is not required for middle schoolers. You can register online 
through Campus. There will also be paper copies that students can pick up at the main office at school. The paper copies 
should be returned to the student's school counselor. All other information can be accessed through the link below.  
Link for information: https://www.spps.org/academics/summer-learning-programs/middle-school  
 
We will soon have a mobile resource van visiting Murray. It will have resources such as hygiene products, soap, deodorant, 
clothing, sunscreen, raincoats, and some snacks as well. Reach out to a counselor or social worker to make sure your student 
has a chance to pick up items from the mobile resource truck. This is a new resource to Murray Middle School. 
 

 
Class registration for current 6th and 7th graders: 
We have set our dates for our Murray in-house registration for current 6th and 7th graders. They will register during the school 
day in their science classes. In upcoming messages and newsletters, we will have the list of elective courses that are likely 
available next year. Students will need to bring their iPad to complete the registration process. Here are our registration dates:  
 
• Monday, April 28: Crowley (6th grade: periods 1, 2, 3, 5, and 6) 
• Tuesday, April 29: Chase (6th grade: periods 6 and 7) 
• Thursday, May 1: Altringer (7th grade: periods 1, 2, 4, and 6) 
• Friday, May 2: Dooley (7th grade: periods 1 and 2) 
 

 
8th grade families:  
• Registration night for Como Park High School: Thursday, April 10 from 5-7 PM 
• Registration night for Central High School: Thursday, April 24 from 5-7 PM 
 

 

mailto:justine.revermann@spps.org
mailto:stephanie.lee@spps.org
mailto:noah.mcgurran-hanson@spps.org
mailto:jessie.phillips@spps.org
https://www.spps.org/academics/summer-learning-programs/middle-school


  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 


